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City of Kiel Police Department
619 Paine Street / P.O. BOX 98 Kiel, Wisconsin 53042

Tele. 920-894-2211 Fax 920-894-7548

Website: www.kielpolice.com / www.facebook.com/kielpolicedepartment

#%% PRESS RELEASE ***

May 24, 2022
Re: Bomb Threat Kiel Middle School

On Tuesday, May 24, 2022, at approximately 7:40AM, our Police Department received an email with a 2"
Bomb Threat at Kiel Middle School. The threat referred to the ongoing Title IX investigation being conducted
by the Kiel Area School District and the email was also sent to members of the media and a school staff
member.

The Kiel Area School District had already cancelled school for their entire district today, so the Kiel Middle
School was locked and vacant. No students or staff were present in any of the public school buildings. A
thorough search of the building was conducted by members of law enforcement and the Kiel Fire Department.
No devices were located, and the building was cleared.

Our Police Department was assisted by the Manitowoc County Sheriff's Office and the Kiel Fire Department.
The WI DOJ is also assisting with the investigation into determining the source of the bomb threats towards our
public school.

This is an ongoing investigation. No further information will be released at this time.

Thank you

Dave Funkhouser
Chief of Police

David P. Funkhouser, Chief of Police Joseph E. Jeanty, Captain




